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DRAFT MINUTES

Regular Meeting of 

Bay Area UASI Program

Approval Authority

January 14, 2010

10:00 a.m.
San Francisco Port - Pier 1

Bayside Conference Room 1

San Francisco, CA

Vicki Hennessy, Approval Authority Chair, called the meeting to order at 10:07 a.m.

ROLL CALL

Approval Authority members present:  UASI Chair Vicki Hennessy, Gary Massetani, Renee Domingo, Rich Lucia, Teresa Reed, and David Kronberg (interim member temporary replacing Kirstin Hofmann).
Approval Authority members absent:  Scott Frizzie (due to earthquake in Humboldt County).
Laura Phillips, General Manager, was in attendance.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Teresa Reed made a correction to pg. 2.  Ms. Reed made a motion to accept the minutes as amended and Vicki Hennessy seconded the motion.  The Minutes from the meeting on 11/12/09 were approved with one abstention.

GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT

Laura Phillips discussed the following:

· The Accept and Expend Legislation for the 09 UASI Grant was approved by the San Francisco Board of Supervisors.  MOUs will be sent to jurisdictions shortly.  MOU’s for Broadband will remain in reserve until there is clear direction from the FCC regarding the criteria.
· The UASI received a copy of a letter from Secretary Bettenhausen regarding the county of Monterey’s request to be added to the UASI.  Secretary Bettenhausen stated that this request is an issue for the UASI governing body to discuss.  Ms. Phillips stated that this will become a future agenda item.
Due to a scheduling conflict, the Approval Authority agreed to move the March meeting to Thursday, March 18, 2010; a location will be announced in the near future.
Neal Taniguchi, Chief Financial Officer for the Bay Area UASI Program gave an overview of the Grants Management activities:
· Closing the 07 UASI grant.

· All monitoring visits with sub-recipient jurisdictions have been completed with the exception of San Francisco, which will be completed the 3rd week of January.

· Key issues discovered through the monitoring visits were highlighted at the Grants Management Workshop on January 6, 2010.
CHEMICAL BIOLOGICAL RADIOLOGICAL NUCLEAR EXPLOSIVE (CBRNE) 09
John Justice, Project Manager, briefly discussed the CBRNE 09 allocations.
Vicki Hennessy made a motion to approve the recommendations from the UASI Advisory Group pertaining to the Chemical Biological Radiological Nuclear Explosive (CBRNE) 2009 allocations and Gary Massetani seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
INTEROPERABILITY 09

Heather Tannehill-Plamondon, Grants Manager, gave an overview of the Interoperability 09 allocations:

· One of the criteria for projects submitted was that they would have to tie into the BayRICS strategic plan, which is a regional interoperability communications plan for the Bay Area.

· The Review Panel for the FY09 UASI Interoperability funding allocations scored and prioritized projects to determine funding allocations instead of dividing the money into equal sums.
· The total allocation for Interoperability is $5,650,000.  Out of the allocation, there is a $750,000 cap for “planning dollars” due to the personnel cap for the overall grant.

· There was a $650,000 planning request approved for the North Bay planning effort.  After careful consideration and discussion it was determined that the planning efforts requested by the North Bay would be covered by the existing Federal Engineering contract (P25 RFP) with some minor amendments.

· The $650,000 that was going to be initially used for the North Bay is proposed to be held in reserve for future use on initial equipment in support of the North Bay Interoperable Communications effort.

Rich Lucia made a motion to approve the recommendations from the UASI Advisory Group pertaining to the Interoperability 2009 allocations and David Kronberg seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

INTEROPERABLE EMERGENCY COMMUNICTIONS GRANT PROGRAM (IECGP) 09
Laura Phillips pointed out that the IECGP grant is for the 22 counties of the Capital Bay Planning Area.  The UASI was requested to be the fiscal agent and coordinator of this grant.

Clement Ng, Interoperability Project Manager gave an overview on the IECGP 09 grant allocations process.  The IECGP grant as part of the Capitol Bay Planning Area, the Bay Area UASI and Sacramento UASI worked to implement a simple review process and to establish allocations disbursement.  The 22 Capitol-Bay Area Counties was solicited for proposals for the FY09 IECGP funds, in which five applicants submitted project proposals and all of the projects were funded (not to their maximum amounts).  The total allocation for the Capital Bay Planning Area (Bay Area, Sacramento and surrounding areas) is $1,370,063.
Gary Massetani made a motion to approve the recommendations from the UASI Advisory Group pertaining to the Interoperable Emergency Communications Grant Program (IECPG) 2009 allocations and Teresa Reed seconded the motion.  This motion passed unanimously.
REGIONAL CATASTROPHIC PREPAREDNESS GRANT PROGRAM (RCPGP) 09
Guy Bernardo, Program Manager gave an overview of the RCPGP 09 allocations:
· The Accept and Expend has now been accomplished in San Francisco for $3,617,000.

· Two project areas will be funded with the 2009 award, a Regional Donations Management Strategy and Plan Validation workshops.

· The RFP for the Donations Management planning is already closed and proposals are currently being evaluated.
· The Plan Validation Workshops are intended to bring stakeholders around the Bay Area to discuss and test the plans and the Donations Management Strategy.  These workshops will mix table-top exercises with discussions and activities on identifying gaps in plan implementation, and strengthen all plans funded through this program.

· The allocation for the Plan Validation Workshops would be for contracted services to facilitate and run the workshops.

· Approval for related contracts awarded from these budget items will be presented to the UASI Approval Authority at a future date.

Teresa Reed made a motion to approve the recommendations from the RCPGP Advisory Group pertaining to the Regional Catastrophic Preparedness Grant Program (RCPGP) 09 grant and David Kronberg seconded the motion.  This motion passed unanimously.
UASI HOMELAND SECURITY STRATEGY
Teresa Serata clarified that the UASI is in the process of updating the 2005 since the Homeland Security program has matured over the years; there are a variety of changes made by DHS and FEMA.

Laura Phillips thanked Ron Brooks, Mike Sena, and the Fusion Center staff for their assistance with the validation process with data for the strategy.

Ms. Serata introduced Josh Filler, Consultant who has previously worked with the New York Mayor’s Office and the Department of Homeland Security.
Josh Filler, Consultant discussed the revised Homeland Security Strategy planning process/cycle and strategy overview:

· The Planning and Implementation process include: 

· Conducting a strategic risk assessment focusing primarily on terrorism.

· Based on the risks, identify the capabilities that need to be addressed.

· Determination of needs – identify the gaps in priority capabilities in order to deal with risk.

· Use data obtained to develop Homeland Security strategic goals and objectives.

· Develop investment justifications to fund implementation of the goals and objectives.

· The Mission for the strategy is to manage major regional threats and hazards and to prevent, protect, respond and recover from acts of terrorism.  The Vision for homeland security in the Bay Area is to focus on regional capabilities based on risk through regional collaboration.
· The purpose of the plan is to:

· Prevent and disrupt terrorist attacks;

· Protect the people of the Bay Area, its critical infrastructure, and key resources;

· Respond to and recover from incidents that do occur;

· Continue to strengthen the overall preparedness program.
· In public safety there is no “end state” however there is a continuous need to refine and update the capabilities based on changes in risk and need.

· A contractor in conjunction with the Fusion Center worked with a team of experts and administrative leaders in the Bay Area to conduct a regional assessment and created a list of the region’s most critical assets.  The list was prioritized based on the risk of a terrorist incident using population and critical infrastructure and the level of capability within the 37 target capabilities from the National Preparedness Guidelines.

· Each Homeland Security goal should align with a State goal and a National Homeland Security priority.  Each goal represents an investment justification; each objective represents projects for the investment justifications.

· The investment justification process is a culmination of a comprehensive Homeland Security planning and implementation process, not a 90-day event to ask for funds from the Federal Government.

· Resource Allocations and Investment Strategy should be based on:

· Funding the projects that support implementing the highest priority strategic goals and objectives in the Strategy.

· Funding the projects that have the greatest chance of fully implementing or completing a strategic goal or objective in this Strategy.

· There will be a Bay Area multi-step IJ development process using the regional hub process to develop and submit projects to the UASI.

· The annual Bay Area regional preparedness report will measure the effectiveness of the homeland security activities generated through homeland security investments.  This report outlines where it is in achieving its goals and objectives based on enhancing capabilities tied to risk management.

· The evaluation process for the Strategy will integrate with and support the State of California Metrics Project as well as the DHS mandated State Preparedness Report (SPR).
· Next Steps include:

· Continue to enhance and conduct risk and capability gap analysis.

· Continue to update and revise goals and objectives.

· Re-start planning process for Federal FY 2011.

2010 GRANT PROCESS
Teresa Serata gave an overview of the 2010 UASI Grant process: 
· The UASI Program provides financial assistance 

· To address the unique planning, organization, equipment, training and exercise needs of high-threat, high-density Urban Areas

· To assist Urban Areas in building and sustaining capabilities within their region to prevent, protect against, respond to, and recover from acts of terrorism.
· The overarching policies for grant funding initiatives are:  must have a high threat, high density Urban Area terrorism focus; build regional capabilities; and align with the Bay Area Homeland Security Strategy.

Teresa Serata discussed the DHS UASI Risk Formula and risk elements.  Ms. Serata pointed out that the Bay Area is using a risk-based allocation formula similar to DHS but at the regional level.  She explained the risk-based considerations for the allocation formula for distribution of funds to each hub as approved by the UASI Advisory Group.
Ms. Serata explained that the UASI will first fund those shared projects with a regional consequence.  The remaining funds will be allocated to the Planning Hub investments to enhance regional capabilities that reduce risk and threat.  She reviewed the following regional initiatives that will be funded:  Medical/Health preparedness project; project planning; the Fusion Center including applications for various Information Sharing tools; regional exercise and training; and Management & Administration.
Teresa Serata explained the target allocations for each of the Planning Hubs based on the risk formula.  She explained that when investment justifications are being written to submit projects on behalf of the Hubs, each initiative must have a terrorism focus, build regional capabilities, and align with the Bay Area Homeland Security Strategy.
Laura Phillips pointed out that during the Geographic Hub workshops participants will be reviewing the strategy and the risk-based formula.  The Management Team will be present at these workshops to help facilitate the meetings as well as to answer any questions.  Ms. Phillips pointed out that the $1 million going back to the urban risk cities will need to be vetted through the Planning Hubs.  The Approval Authority will vote on the final hub target allocations at the next meeting.  Ms. Phillips pointed out that there will be an After Action Review conducted upon the close of the 2010 process.
GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENT
There was no public comment.
ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at 11:55 a.m.
